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Regular Meeting of the Vestry 

THE NEVIL MEMORIAL CHURCH OF ST. GEORGE, ARDMORE, PA 
Tuesday, September 7, 2021 

Present: Cheryl Ames, Fr. Joel Daniels, Cathy Hetznecker, Mary Hobart, Liz Havens, Steve Drabkowski, Frank 
Hadden, Andrew Coonradt, Paul Joslin, Rich Kirk 

Regrets:  

Conducted via Zoom  

 
EVENING PRAYER           7:00 pm 
 
REQUEST FROM CHILDREN’S ARK RE: SULGRAVE      7:11 pm 
Lori Sweeney, Krista Kearney discussed the options to expand the playground.   
Motion to pursue the feasibility of option 2 (expansion of the existing playground footprint) 
 

 Options reviewed 
 Andrew Cooradt moved to accept the proposal 
 Frank Hadden seconded 
 Motion Approved 

 
 
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM JULY 6, 2021       8:10 pm 
 

 Minutes reviewed  
 Mary Hobart moved to accept the minutes 
 Steve Drabkowski seconded 
 Motion Approved 

 
 
RECTOR’S REPORT           8:11 pm 

 Postcards to “New Movers” 
o Well received, we will monitor results  

 Web site follow-up: host moved to Divi ($200/one-time charge) 
o Review to see if there are updates to improve the content 

 Newcomers event? 
o Options of brunch after Sunday service, afternoon cocktail with history review of the church. Event 

will be planned once COVID protocols are loosened.  
 

 New visitors 
o Peggy Pender and Rylee Shea 
o Tatiana and Rocco Policarpo (Daniella) 
o Meghan McClure and Kyle Smith (Saoirse Smith) 
O Lindita Zherka (Ilira’s mother) 

 



Class of 2021  Class of 2022 Class of 2023 
Cheryl Ames  Paul Joslin Frank Hadden 
Steve Drabkowski Rich Kirk Liz Havens  
Cathy Hetznecker, Rector’s Warden Andrew Coonradt, Accounting Warden Mary Hobart 

 
 
 
 
 
LIASON REVIEW           8:25 pm 

 Liaison list review: Steve Drabkowski 
o Jim Burns 
o Luke & Amy Dorey 
o George & Deb Newnham 

o Al Revell 
 

o Bob Weder 
 
RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT         8:32 pm 

 Event survey results 
 We now have a list of events, interest and volunteers to run the event 

O SOCC to review and plan events to start (Cheryl, Liz, Cathy) 
 
ACCOUNTING WARDEN’S REPORT        8:46 pm 

 Financial reports (submitted electronically) 
 Financial Reports reviewed  
 Mary Hobart moved to accept the financial reports 
 Paul Joslin seconded 
 Motion Approved 

 
STEWARDSHIP           8:59 pm 

 Report submitted electronically 
 Plans were outlined by Mary for the campaign 

 
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS         9:05 pm 

 Andre Oliver for Rectory porch beam 
 
SOCIAL, OUTREACH, CALENDAR, AND COMMUNICATIONS     8:50 pm 

 Next BYOM is September 12, 5 pm 
 Haverford Township Day, October 2 (Cheryl, Liz and possibly Steve to coordinate) 

o Application due September 27th 
 Chicken BBQ 

 
SHEEP CONCERNS           9:13 pm 

 Carmella Lewis 
o Review possibility of attending once per month if ride available 

 
AFFIRMATIONS           9:18 pm 
Lorraine Wickersham – support of the church in many ways and greeting new comers.   
 
ADJOURNMENT                           9:20 pm 
 

 Andrew Coonradt moved to adjourn 
 Mary Hobart  seconded 
 Motion Approved 
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